
 

European mortality bulletin week 52, 2011: Mortality is within the range normally expected at 
this time of season for all countries. 

Over the last months, all-cause number of deaths, corrected for delay in local reporting of 
deaths, has been below 2 z-scores.  

 
The pooled analyses, based only on five countries, were adjusted for differences in local delay 
of reporting and heterogeneities in pattern and variation between the included countries. 

Further details are available on http://www.euromomo.eu/results/pooled.html 


